NOSAS Newsflash - Oct 2010
 

Dear All - Dave R has just produced an excellent newsletter but things have been happening fast recently and already there are a number of items to update you on
 

1. Report on AGM 
The meeting was pretty sraightforward. The usual reports were given, treasurers accounts approved and new committee elected. 
 

Dave Rendell resigned as vice-president and committee member (but continues as newsletter editor)

Brian Duff and Brigitte Geddes resigned as ordinary members

Meryl Marshall resigned as secretary

Beth Blackburn and Simon Gunn being co-opted in the course of the last year resigned

Thanks were expressed to all the above

The new NOSAS Committee is:
Anne Coombs continues as President
Meryl Marshall elected as Vice President
Cait MacCullagh as secretary
David Findlay continues as Treasurer
Janet Hooper, Lynn Fraser, Allan Mackenzie, Susan Kruse and Alastair Morton continue as ordinary members
Beth Blackburn, Simon Gunn, Paul Dungey, George Grant and John Wombell were elected as ordinary members
The next committee meeting is Weds 10th November
 

Under AOCB details of the Christmas dinner were given (see attachment and later) and the impact of charging for attendance at the Highland Archaeology Festival Seminar was discussed. 
 

2. Miscellaneous  Information
Subscription Reminder - subs are due £12.50 single £20 couple at same address. Please send to Trina. We have set a deadline for renewal of end of December after which the password to the members page on the website will be changed
SCRAN - the username for this useful resource is nsas89 and the password in grant67
Library - the Library is firmly housed in the Community Library at the new Dingwall Academy and receiving much much more attention. Trina is happy to replace any lost or tatty cards if you wish to make use of the library
Change of NOSAS secretary contact details – New NOSAS secretary Cait MacCullaghs postal address is Tigh Beag, Lemlair, Old Evanton Road, Ross-shire, IV15 9TT - tel 01349 867733 Any emails to her as secretary and for circulation to other NOSAS members should go to nosasmail@gmail.com  from now on. (Caits personal email is  cait.mccullagh@gmail.com) 
 

3. Christmas Dinner - This year the dinner is to be held at the Coul House Hotel, Contin on Friday 17th Dec at 7.00 p.m. at a cost of £23.00 per person. The meal will be followed by appropriate after dinner entertainment. Guests will be very welcome. 
Coul House is also offering a special deal to us for accommodation -  B & B £50 for a double room £30.00 single.  
See the attached flyer for more details

 

 4. Possible Field Day surveying a township at Achue near Spinningdale, Sutherland – mid Nov.
No details available yet but please contact Anne Coombs if interested in coming along

And finally after 12 years as your secretary this will be my final email to you as a group. I have thoroughly enjoyed the "NOSAS secretary" experience, its been great sharing the interest of archaeology together with you all (Im saying this as if its going to stop but of course it isnt at all!) and I thank you all for being such a friendly and enthusiastic bunch. I wish Cait every success and an equally enjoyable time 
 

Looking forward to many more years of activities with NOSAS
Kind regards
Meryl
